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 Trust 

B Lyall and L Thornton for Mana Ahuriri Trust 
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Minute: 22 March 2021 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

 

MINUTE (NO. 13) OF CHURCHMAN J 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

[1] In its minute of 28 October 2020,1 the Court listed five questions for the Pukenga to 

address. 

 
1  Re Ngāti Pāhauwera, Minute No. 11 of Churchman J, 28 October 2020. 



 

[2] In his report of 19 March 2020, the Pukenga addressed the first four questions set out 

in the minute of 28 October 2020 but did not specifically address the fifth question. 

[3] Given that the fifth question was directed to Protected Customary Rights rather than 

Customary Marine Title, it is not appropriate for the Court to make assumptions from the other 

content of the report, as to the conclusions reached by the Pukenga in relation to this question. 

[4] Accordingly, the Pukenga is asked to provide a written answer to the following 

question: 

“Having regard to the evidence, what tikanga is relevant to the protected customary 

rights claimed by the applicants?” 

[5] The Pukenga’s response will be provided to counsel.  If there are any issues arising that 

counsel wish to question the Pukenga on this will be dealt with at 10.00 am on 23 March 2021. 

 

 

 

Churchman J 


